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UPCOMING EVENTS 
ALL EVENTS 

End of Term Newsletter -  Issue #60 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 16th December – Friday 20th December 2019 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2019/20 & 2020/21 

 TERM 3 EVENTS 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

 

Welcome to the Christmas edition 

of Furze Platt Focus, our termly 

round up of everything that has 

been happening at school. I would 

like to thank the Furze Platt 

community for all your support for 

our school since September.  Our 

new students have settled into 

senior school life well and are 

already making a significant 

contribution to Furze Platt. 

We have had a number of reasons to celebrate including 

more excellent examination results in the summer that 

contributed to our high number of applicants for our Sixth 

Form. We have had the opening of our exciting new 

Science and English block which has already had a 

significant impact on learning. We are looking forward to 

holding our official opening in early 2020. Moreover, we 

can now see the steel framework of our new Hall/Theatre 

which will be ready next summer. 

As ever our students have shown their commitment to 

achieve excellence and it has been a joy to recognise and 

reward their achievements over the last two terms with 

students actively demonstrating our school values at 

events including our annual Celebration Evening, Open 

Evening, Sixth Form Open Evening, Christmas Music 

Concert, Hustings, trips and visits, along with numerous 

House Challenges. Thank you to everyone who supported 

these events. I have been hugely impressed with how 

students have shown leadership and they have been much 

praised by parents, carers and visitors alike. We have 

some wonderful students who help shape our school.  

At the end of every term we must sadly must say goodbye 

to a small number of colleagues. Damian Fido will be 

leaving us for promotion. Nicholas Jones will be leaving our 

Geography team to travel the world, excitingly, before 

returning next September. I would like to congratulate Kat 

Gajewska who gave birth to a baby boy last weekend and 

also Qasam Khattak who is not only moving on but has 

recently celebrated the arrival of a baby daughter. 

PTFA 

Cont. on page 2 

MON 23          -       FRI 3 
DECEM BER    JANUARY  CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS  

MON 6 
JANUARY  INSET DAY  

TUES 7 
JANUARY  START OF TERM (WEEK 2) 

8.40am—

3.15pm 

THURS 9 
JANUARY  

Year 9 Theatre visit - Woman in 

Black (London) 
4pm 

THURS 16 
JANUARY  

Year 8F Parents’ & Students’ 

Consultation Evening 

4.15pm - 

7.15pm 

SAT 18 
JANUARY  

ESAA XC Berkshire Schools’ 

Championships 
 

MON 20 - FRI 24 
JANUARY  Year 13 Pre-Public Examinations  

WED 22 
JANUARY  PTFA Meeting 7pm - 8pm 

THURS 23 
JANUARY  

Year 8P Parents’ & Students’ 

Consultation Evening 

4.15pm - 

7.15pm 

FRI 24 
JANUARY  

Mufti Day - Donations to 

SportsAble 
 

WED 29 
JANUARY  Year 11 Photos  

FRI 31 
JANUARY  Years 11 & 12 Progress Reports  

MON 3 
FEBRUARY  

Year 12 Criminology & 

Psychology Trip (London) 

8.30pm - 

5.45pm 

MON 10 - THURS 13 
FEBRUARY  School Musical  

THURS 13 
FEBRUARY  

Year 13 Progress Reports 

Published 
 

FRI 14 
FEBRUARY  END OF TERM (TERM 3)  

MON 17  - FRI 21 
FEBRUARY  FEBRUARY HOLIDAYS  

MON 17 - THURS 20 
FEBRUARY  Rome, Italy - P&R Trip  

START OF TERM (TERM 4)  
MON 24 

FEBRUARY  Parents’ Community Group 

Meeting 
6pm - 7pm 

Autumn Term 1-2 (September - December 2019) 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=3&pid=11&viewid=4
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=184
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
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Finally, I hope that you and your families have a great break. 

I look forward to seeing students refreshed and ready to 

learn in January. 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 

  

Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR OF GOVERNORS  

 

Governors are delighted with the 

new teaching block and it has 

been great to see the positive 

reactions from Students and Staff 

alike. When I asked my Son what 

he thought he just said “awesome” 

which I guess sums it up pretty 

succinctly. Governors were 

certainly able to make the most of 

the new facilities as we held our 

most recent Full Governing Body 

meeting in there on the 5th 

December, certainly a significant upgrade to meeting in the 

library. At the meeting we were able to ratify the 3 new 

Parent Governors who have recently joined us; Roberto 

DaSilva, Janet Fitzgibbon and Emily Tomalin. We also 

approved last year’s accounts, the new admissions policy 

and our 5 year strategic aims which will be appearing on the 

website shortly. Lorraine Hughes gave us an update on the 

excellent work of the PTFA, their fantastic fundraising efforts 

and how desperately in need of extra help they are. If you 

are able to offer some time to help your Son or Daughter’s 

school do make contact with the PTFA via the school office. 

You will be making a real difference and I know that all offers 

of help are very much appreciated.  

Our Students are a tremendous source of pride to our 

community and this has been showcased at many events 

including; Celebration and Open evenings, Hustings and 

most recently the Christmas Concert. 

It is really encouraging to see so much talent on display and 

how hard many of them are working to develop themselves 

and help each other.  

It is also vital to recognise the vital role many of our 

incredible Staff have to play in inspiring and motivating our 

Students and for giving them as many opportunities as 

possible. Already this academic year the School has 

received lots of positive feedback from parents citing 

instances where Staff have gone the extra mile and made a 

real difference.  

 

Finally, on behalf of Governors I would like to wish all 

Students, Parents and Staff the very best for the festive 

season and a happy and healthy 2020. 

 

Gavin Tisshaw – Chair of Governors 

 

 

YEARS 7 AND 8 REPORTS 

 

The above reports have now been issued and are available 

online as usual via Go 4 Schools. The service is available 

either by going to our website www.furzeplatt.com and 

clicking on the quick link ‘Online Reporting’, or by going  

directly to Go 4 Schools www.go4schools.com and selecting 

Parents. 

 

Should you have any problems accessing your child’s report 

please contact me at reports@furzeplatt.net.  

  

Mrs K Avery, Data Manager 

 

FURZE PLATT SENIOR SCHOOL 

ARE IN THE LIMELIGHT! 

£14,000 RAISED SO FAR – THANK YOU TO EVERYONE 

WHO HAS SUPPORTED US 

 

We have launched a crowdfunding appeal to raise the final 

funds needed towards the installation of equipment into our 

new main hall building – The New Hall Theatre.  The PTFA 

VIEW REPORTS 

GUIDANCE ON GRADING 

Cont. on page 3 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com
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mailto:reports@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Reports&pid=38
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CLICK HERE TO MAKE A DONATION 

are supporting The New Hall Theatre campaign which will 

provide enhanced opportunities for students in the 

performing arts, music and public speaking as well as 

offering a teaching arena for stage management and all 

levels of production.  It promises to be a flexible space for 

assemblies, open evenings, productions, lectures and PE 

activities, plus a major community asset available for hire to 

local arts and theatre societies, orchestras and schools.  

We believe this multi-use space would be a fantastic 

addition to our wonderful school so we really hope that you 

can get behind the project and help us to raise the 

necessary £34,000 to make it happen! 

Our crowdfunding page has a lot more information about the 

project and makes it simple for you to make a donation. We 

can also collect Gift Aid boosting eligible donations by 25%! 

Please take a look and donate but also share news of the 

appeal with your family and friends and even local 

businesses and other local organisations who might be able 

to help. If you know of businesses who can be approached 

for a donation, please contact Mrs Lynne Moore, Head of 

Operations, who is coordinating the campaign 

(lynne.moore@furzeplatt.net). 

As a thank you for making larger voluntary donations, the 

school and PTFA have designed a ‘Patron’ reward scheme. 

Rewards range from a ‘Thank you’ mention in the opening 

event program (£50), a VIP invitation to the opening event 

with champagne reception (£200), right through to Theatre 

sponsorship for businesses (£5,000). 

We have raised almost £14,000 since we launched the 

campaign – a huge thank you to everyone who has donated 

already but we have a long way to go to reach our target, so 

please do help if you can. Just £20 per student would raise 

the remaining money for a top class theatre! 

Thank you. 

 

  

 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARD SCHEME 

 

We have seen a wide range of wonderful activities being 

undertaken by students for their DofE. We enjoy sharing 

their successes; please forward any photos and/ or write ups 

for us to feature in our newsletter and social media. 

A small number of students have not yet uploaded their 

activities onto EDofE. I would be grateful if you could 

encourage your child to spend a few minutes doing this as 

soon as possible so we can support their progress. 

Assessors cannot be a relative, and please remember to 

add the assessor’s email address. 

If your child is struggling to find an activity, please ask them 

to contact Miss Carty as soon as possible.  

I will be in H8 every Tuesday and Thursday Break 1 during 

term time to support them through any aspect of their 

award. 

Congratulations to Leo Hissey who has completed his 

Bronze Award.  

Nikita MacBride pictured practising using an Epi pen on 

Holli Menelaus during their first aid session in DofE this 

week. 

 

Miss D Carty, DofE Manager 

 

 

ST MARK’S CARE HOME  

 

We had some really lovely feedback (below) from St Mark’s 

Care Home. Our Years 9 & 11 Construction groups 

volunteer there. 

 

“Hi Miss Carty,  

The residents have asked me to email you to say how 

lovely it is that you all come in, they have said how 

lovely the students are and how smart, polite, confident 

and helpful they all are and that they absolutely love 

that they take time to come in and spend time with 

them.  

  

So thank you so much.” 

Cont. on page 4 
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Pictured: Year 9 Construction class spreading some 

Christmas cheer at St Mark’s Care Home: Harvey- Leo 

Bond, Callum King, Owen Hayward & James Tapponnier. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRAVEL AND TOURISM 

WINDSOR TRIP  

By Amereen Hussain (Year 9) 

 

On Tuesday 10
th
 December 2019 we went to Windsor. We 

started our day by meeting at the train station and looking at 

the Queen’s train. 

 

We then went to see the Changing of the Guards. The 

Changing of the Guards was exciting. We got to watch the 

band walk past they had trumpets and recorders and a big 

drum. Following them were the guards from the marines. 

  

We then walked up to the castle gates to look for information 

about prices and opening times. The opening times are 

9:45am – 4:15pm. The general admission price for an adult 

is £22.50, for a student it is £20.30, for an under 5 it is free 

and for a family it is £58.00 unless you have an Advantage 

card.  

We then walked down the cobbled streets to the Guildhall. 

We looked around the museum. In the museum there were 

historical artefacts like toys from when the Queen was a little 

girl. 

We then went outside the museum and saw the guards 

marching back down to the barracks. This time it was the 

Welsh Guards. 

 

Afterwards we went to have lunch at McDonalds.  

 

Once we were finished having lunch we headed to the old 

traditional sweet shop. 

We then headed back towards the train station walking 

through the shops and market stalls. We went to the ice 

skating rink where some of us got to go on the ice and the 

others watched a film in the open air cinema.   

 

Once we had all finished having fun we headed back to 

school.     

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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GINGERBREAD BAKE OFF HOUSE CHALLENGE 

 

Well done to staff and students in all departments who 

helped create gingerbread masterpieces. 

Staff were challenged by the Food and Nutrition department 

to make and decorate a gingerbread house with some truly 

stunning results.  The standard was very high, the judging 

was difficult for Furze Platt Junior School’s Kit Paldi ~ Head 

Girl and Monty Lyall ~ Head Boy plus our Head Boy and Girl 

Daniel Juden and Gemma Higley (all pictured), but the 

winner was unanimously decided. First prize was awarded 

to Pastoral!  Well done to them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LANGUAGE DAY 

AT ST LUKE’S PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

MFL took their skills to St Luke’s Primary School for their 

Language Day on Tuesday. 

Miss Roujansky taught the Year 5 and Year 6 students the 

colours of the Christmas tree baubles, plus had them 

singing Spanish Christmas songs.  The students, (some 

pictured with Miss Roujansky) were so enthusiastic and 

certainly know how to say Happy Christmas in Spanish – 

“Feliz Navidad”. 

 Cont. on page 6 
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YEAR 7 INTERHOUSE GIRLS’ TAG 

RUGBY AND THE YEAR 7 BOYS’ 

FOOTBALL 

 

All boys and girls worked really well within their teams, 

showing effort, determination and excellent competition. 

 

The results are as follows: 

Year 7 Girls Tag 

Rugby 

1
st 

Windsor 

2
nd

 Marlow 

3
rd 

Eton 

4
th
 Dorney 

5
th
 Bisham 

6
th
 Cookham 

7th Henley 

8
th
 Bray 

Year 7 Boys 

Football 

1
st 

Bray 

2
nd

 Cookham 

3
rd 

Dorney 

4
th
 Windsor 

5
th
 Henley 

6
th
 Bisham 

7th Eton  

8
th
 Marlow 

 

FURZE PLATT BOOT CAMP 

 

After experiencing five years (and one term) of Furze Platt 

Boot Camp our Year 12 students planned and delivered a 

session to show the Years 7-9 students what Fitness Club 

was like before Furze Platt got a fitness suite.  

 

Sprints, body weight exercises and more sprints were 

inflicted upon a shell-shocked collection of students and two 

staff.  

 

The team were: 

Dan Webb 

Zoe Hopson 

Anya Idrizi 

Natalie Finnegan 

Amber Hemsley  

Jacob Tanner 

 

 

MUFTI DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Friday 24
th

 January 2020 

Friday 27
th

 March 2020 

 

 

ECO COMMITTEE  

 

The Eco Committee recently met and they have drawn up an 

action plan full of great ideas to help improve the school’s 

environmental score and earn us our first green flag award. 

These ideas range from building recycled bird feeders to 

planting a wildflower garden to provide a habitat for a 

variety of creatures and insects. 

One area that they are passionate about is reducing the 

amount of single use plastics that we as a school go 

through on a daily basis, in particular the number of plastic 

water and fizzy drinks bottles sold. The first step they would 

like to take in reducing this number is to encourage students 

to bring in their own reusable bottles which they can fill up 

free at school. We have two water bottle fillers in the café 

and one brand new model in the new English block which 

students can easily access.  We are considering introducing 

a Furze Platt branded Chilly style bottle  for students to 

purchase…watch this space! Please see the fantastic 

poster below (designed by Fatima Habbouli) which 

highlights why students should opt for a reusable bottle. 

New Year’s resolution anyone? 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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SIXTH FORM APPLICATIONS  

NOW OPEN 

PROSPECTUS, COURSE 

GUIDE & ADMISSIONS 

CURRENT STUDENTS: PLEASE 

APPLY HERE 

GUEST STUDENTS: PLEASE 

APPLY HERE 

Cont. on page 8 

 

Did you know…? 

 

According to a survey by Rightmove, Maidenhead is the 

tenth happiest place to live in the South East and the 56
th

 

happiest nationwide. 

 

Happy Christmas everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SIXTH FORM APPLICATION DEADLINE 

MONDAY 6
TH 

JANUARY 2020 
 

 

 

 

 

YEARS 7 AND 8 ENGLISH 

STUDENTS DESIGN CHRISTMAS 

CARDS FOR SERIOUSLY AND TERMINALLY ILL 

CHILDREN 

 

With the support of a small charity called Post Pals, this 

week our Year 7 and 8 pupils designed Christmas cards for 

seriously and terminally ill children across the UK. Each of 

our students wrote a personalised message and Christmas 

poem to a different child; it was wonderful to see the lengths 

our students were going to in order to help their ‘Post Pal’ 

smile brighter this Christmas. This week, the atmosphere in 

our classrooms has been incredibly humbling and as a 

department we have been so proud of the maturity, integrity 

and generosity of our students.  

 

From all of us in the English department, we wish you a 

magical Christmas and a wonderful New Year!  

 

 

HOUSE TOP TEN CHRISTMAS WINNERS 

 

On Tuesday, the top ten students from each House were 

invited to the Furze Platt VIP Christmas Party. The eighty 

students each enjoyed a Christmas quiz, cheesy Christmas 

music and a selection of Christmas food including pigs in 

blankets, mince pies and yule logs. To gain entry, the 

students had received the highest number of behaviour 

points in their Houses throughout the whole current school 

year meaning they had not only met expectations, but had 

been consistently going above and beyond. It was so 

wonderful to celebrate their success and be able to 

congratulate each and every one of them on their amazing 

achievement.  

 

Prize winners:  

Bisham:  

 

Hadi Anabtawi  

Keith Cory  

Emi Larsen  

Mia Lawrence 

Olive Owen  

Sam Cranch  

Elisa Gjergo  

Charlotte Barrons  

Zach Harris  

Amy Barker 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Prospectus%2C+Course+Guide+and+Admissions&pid=77
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Bray:  

 

Imogen Stevenson  

Callum Lloyd  

Namfon Avellano  

Chloe Wright  

Alistair Bailey  

Lucas Stevenson  

Ella Chopra  

Bella Powell  

Oliver Powell 

Max Mitchell  

Cookham 

 

Verity Lakovic 

Daiki Mercante  

Ewelina Sobon  

James Steed 

Charlie Harris  

Anna 

Vasilopoulou  

Georgina 

Castignetti  

Matej Sutton  

Jimi Cox  

Victor Harrit 

Dorney 

 

Will Atkinson 

Dan Higley  

Jacob Hopson  

Anna Gambrill  

Pippa Largey  

Weronika 

Sciegosz  

Finn Treacy  

Erin Hanna  

Annabelle Stratford  

Sophie McLachlan 

 

Eton 

 

Heidi Grant  

Arlo Challis  

Erin McEvoy  

Kornelia 

Jankowska  

Nathan Hedges  

Rebecca Matthews 

Lauryn Tagne  

Lars Cheli  

Elsa Handford  

Alex Evans  

 

Henley 

 

Isabelle Cowell  

Joshua Lawrence 

Bradley McCall  

James Wilkinson  

Aela Martin  

Rosita Papoff  

Alexia Monk  

Hibah Rashid  

Harrykabir 

Sandhu  

Bella Hunt 

 

Marlow  

 

Elenia Reina  

Balraj Kaur  

Declan Pinto  

Ellie Gavin  

Ollie Myall  

Gebriella Kerdorzia  

Luca Dance  

Lucas Escott  

Lily Slater  

Millie Connibear  

Windsor 

 

Mia Wilcocks 

Bastien Correia 

Oscar Tisshaw 

Harry Robinson 

Ben Alberts  

Jess Bristow  

George Terry  

Reuben Palmer Godding 

Ella Jones 

Caitlin Bennett 

 

STUDENT VIEW 

 

For his Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award, Youcef Ait-Kaci 

(Year 9) has volunteered to write for our newsletter each 

week.  Here is his take on the past term: 

 

TERM 2 RECAP by Youcef Ait-Kaci 

 

The second term at Furze Platt has been a blast. The 

students have been working hard, and have been motivated 

by the upcoming Christmas holiday. Before we break up 

today, we have our fantastic Christmas assembly! Students 

from every year are nominated for thriving in a certain 

subject, and can be generously rewarded if they are lucky 

enough to win a prize in the random prizewinners’ draw. For 

example, if a student is nominated for their excellence in 

English, they have a chance of winning a prize for their hard 

work! This is an event that is celebrated every year, 

however this event is also celebrated within the summer 

and Easter. 

 

Students this term have been excelling at the subject 

maths. I have taken great pleasure in hearing about my 

friends’ progress within the subject. The majority of people 

have received excellent test results, and it is amazing to 

see how well everybody works together. Many people often 

struggle with the subject, however the problem is overcome 

as everybody is glad to help each other, and collaborate 

with one another. It is superb, as it is part of our ACHIEVE 

acronym! 

 

Finally, it is pleasing to see House positive points boosting 

up. Once the ACHIEVE acronym was introduced, by term 2 

everybody was used to how the system works. Pupils have 

been working a lot harder and behaviour is far better. Pupils 

are working so much harder than before, as everybody is all 

about earning positive points, as the ACHIEVE acronym 

has made a huge impact on term 2! 
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INTERHOUSE 

 

This week has been very busy for Interhouse competitions. 

Year 10 and Year 11 girls competed against each other in 

Tag Rugby, whilst the boys competed against each other in 

Football. 

The results are below. 

 

Year 10 Girls’ Tag Rugby 

1st Marlow 

2nd Bray 

3rd Henley 

4th Cookham 

5th Bisham 

6th Windsor 

7th Eton 

8th Dorney 

 

 

Year 10 Boys’ Football 

1st Henley 

2nd Marlow 

3rd Dorney 

4th Bray 

5th Cookham 

6th Bisham 

7th Windsor 

8th Eton 

 

Year 11 Girls’ Tag Rugby 

1st Henley 

2nd Eton 

3rd Bisham 

4th Dorney 

5th Bray  

6th Marlow 

7th Windsor 

8th Cookham 

Year 11 Boys’ Football 

1st Henley 

2nd Eton 

3rd Bisham 

4th Dorney 

5th Cookham 

6th Marlow 

7th Bray  

8th Windsor 

Well done and thank you to all our hardworking staff of the 

PE department for organising and running these events so 

smoothly! 

 

Year 7B Netball team 

On Wednesday 18th December, the Year 7B team 

competed in the second round of the tournament against 

five other neighbouring schools. Our team consisted of 

Freya Stevenson, Evie Napier, Jaya Bansie, Rosita Papoff, 

Rosa Castignetti, Misty Fernandes, Amy Barker, Iqra 

Mohsin and Gabi Kedzirioia. 

 

The girls performed excellently winning 4 of their games and 

with 1 draw. They really impressed me, using many 

techniques and tactics from our training sessions after 

school. Special mention goes to Evie Napier, for an 

amazing performance as GA, scoring many of our goals for 

Furze Platt. The team should be really proud of their 

achievement, currently ranking 2nd overall in the 

tournament.  

 

Miss K Dworkin, PE Teacher 

TRIPS AND VISITS 

 

YEAR 10 HISTORY AND GERMAN VISIT TO BERLIN 

16TH-19TH JULY 2020 
 

Following the success of previous residential History trips, 

the History and German departments are delighted to be 

running a trip to Berlin. The visit offers students the 

opportunity to practise their German, and to learn more 

about Berlin during the Cold War and the rise of National 

Socialism in Germany. The visit will particularly benefit 

those taking German or History GCSE, but is open to all 

Year 10 students.  

 

A LEVEL POLITICS - CONGRESS TO CAMPUS 

UNIVERSITY OF OXFORD, 10
th 

MARCH 2020 
 

Students studying Politics are invited to an educational visit 

to the annual Congress to Campus event at the University 

of Oxford. During this visit students will learn about the role 

of members of the House of Representatives and much 

more. 
 

Links to further details on both trips can be found here:  

 

FURZE PLATT ALUMNI 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are very keen to reconnect with as many of our alumni 

community as possible and will be sending out the first 

edition of our brand new Alumni newsletter in the New Year.  

We have an Alumni page on our website:  

featuring previous headteachers and famous Alumni. 

If you were a student, member of staff or the PTFA, a 

governor or a friend of the school please join us here: 

Please share this link with anyone else who you know 

attended our school in any capacity. 

Thank you. 

FPSS ALUMNI PAGE 

JOIN OUR ALUMNI 

TRIPS AND VISITS - INFORMATION & LETTERS 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Alumni&pid=213&action=saved
https://forms.gle/sYPKfcyNURHDEo7h8
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Trips+and+visits+-+information+and+letters&pid=380
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Aleesia Musu-
Davies 

& 
Alfie Hawkins 

 

Chloe Wright 
& 

Chiba 
Ezukanma 

 

Anna 
Vasilopoulou

&  
Jake Wilson 

 

Phoebe 
Forward 

& 
Jacob Hopson 

 

Jorja 
Lavender 

& 
Luke Shaw 

 

Rosita Papoff 
& 

Amadou 
Diame 

 

Misty 
Fernandes 

& 
Bobby 

Mogford 

 

Mia Willcocks 
& 

George Terry 

11,460 HP 11,460 HP  10,400 HP  11,530 HP 

9,130 HP   11,180 HP   10,670 HP   11,300 HP 

CENTURION AWARD WINNERS 

 

Congratulations to Luc and Josh Colyer, Akash Rusrapatna 

and Callum Marques (all Year 7) who had a fun game of 

golf today as part of their Centurion Award prize and thank 

you to Mr Morbey for arranging it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary:  

PTFA Quiz & Dinner - Friday 27
th
 March 2020 

PTFA meeting Wednesday 22
nd 

January 2020, 7pm - 8pm 

  

Did you know that eBay, Argos, M&S, John Lewis & 

Partners and many, many more retailers will donate a 

percentage of your shop to us?  Please, please, please log 

on here when you are doing your Christmas shopping 

online:  

  

 

Let’s avoid increasing the Lost Property Mountain in the 

New Year!  

  

Merry Christmas from all at the PTFA 

HTTPS://WWW.EASY2NAME.COM/  

EASY FUNDRAISING 

END OF TERM  SUBJECT NOMINATIONS 

 

Art & Design Nominations 

Year 7: Olive Owen & Alexander Moran-Thieme 

Year 8: Lucia Puma Riso & George Stiles 

Year 9: Sabrina Lee & Jack Dunn 

Year 10: Melissa Hing & Ashton Nicholls 

Year 11: Daisy Harris & Jack Badger-Sakal 

Year 12: Evie Bardwell 

Year 13: Jessie Kent 

 

Photography Nominations 

Year 12: Harry Wright 

Year 13: Lizzie Sneller 

 

Drama Nominations 

Year 7: Renee Dias & Connor Fitzgibbon 

Year 8: Lola Edwards & Leonard Cory 

Year 9: Alexia Elenescu & Henry Lansley 

Year 10: Francesca Dale & Nicholas Habib 

Year 11: Lottie Hearsey & Jacob Sykes 

Cont. on page 11 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.easy2name.com/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/furzeplattsenior/?q=furze%20&cat=cause-autosuggest
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Cont. on page 12 

 

Drama Nominations (cont.) 

Year 11: Lottie Hearsey & Jacob Sykes 

Year 12: Anya Idrizi  

 

Dance Nominations 

Year 7: Olive Bodiam 

Year 8: John Hern 

Lily Hatch: Lily Hatch 

 

Physical Education Nominations 

Year 7: Elenia Reina & Ollie Myall 

Year 8: Holly Bray & Ryan Hughes 

Year 9: Adleigh Webb & Will Lonsdale 

Year 10: Amy Bawden & Christian Correia 

Year 11: Abby Jones & Jonty Bryant 

Year 12: Chloe Savage 

Year 13: Joe Pontin 

 

History and Government & Politics 

Nominations 

Year 7: Alice Schumacher & Jacob Hopson 

Year 8: Elisa Gjergo & Jayden Taylor 

Year 9: Macey Yazdi & Benjamin Thompson 

Year 10: Mariana Gouveia & Joshua Bassan 

Year 11: Lauryn Tagne & Sean Wilson 

Year 12: Rhiannon Williams 

Year 13: Steven Johnstone  

 

Geography Nominations 

Year 7: Elena Del Campo & Edward Foxton 

Year 8: Nesly Anuat & Mateusz Orzel 

Year 9: Pippa Largey & Leo Cox 

Year 10: Georgie Moore & Tom Nicholas 

Year 11: Emily Fraser & Jamie Caldwell 

Year 12: Peter Somerville  

Year 13: Caitlin Brayne  

Music Nominations 

Year 7: Aleesia Musu-Davies & James Wilkinson 

Year 8: Tia Seamons & William Rowe 

Year 9: Andrea Crossa & Sean Pow 

Year 10: Jorja Lavender & Keith Cory 

Year 11: Lilly McNeaney & Charlie Nickels 

Year 12: Maggie Pardoe &  

 

Effort in Learning Nominations 

Year 7: Zara Webb & Bradley Ing 

Year 8: Emily Dutton & Thomas Hancock 

Year 9: Ariadne Englezos 

Year 10: Lucy Walmsley 

Year 11: Nicola Williams 

 

Maths Nominations 

Year 7: Sophie McLachlan & Daniel Gibbon 

Year 8: Maria Carrascosa Vasco Silva & Lars Cheli 

Year 9: Ewelina Sobon & Maverick Afonso 

Year 10: Katy Mogford & Alfie Bristow 

Year 11: Freya Wilcock & Harry Shrimpton 

Year 12: Joshua Curry 

Year 13: Daniel Juden 

 

 

Technology, Food Tech Nominations 

Year 7: Phoebe Davison & Cian Petit-Horridge 

Year 8: Ellis Binnington & Oscar Lane 

Year 9: Georgina Castignetti & Brandon Newport 

Year 10: Lillia Bowsher & Euan Russell 

Year 11: Tallulah Werrett & Jamie Ashworth 

 

Product Design Nominations 

Year 12: Luke Kersey  

Year 13: Jolene Gardner  

 

ICT Nominations 

Year 9: Ellie Ovens & Finley Cozens 

Year 10: Zuzanna Sroda & Samih Zaman 

Year 11: Usher Akhtar 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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ICT Nominations (cont.) 

Year 12: Alex Ash 

Year 13: Samuel Holbrook 

 

Computing Nominations 

Year 7: Charley Cox & Fred Fletcher 

Year 8: Lena Holmes & Joshua Lawrence 

Year 9: Sathya Sathananthalingam & Haider Summandar 

Year 10: Ellie Gavin & Samuel Mizik 

Year 11: Sofia Porta & James Okonkwo 

Year 12: Amber Hemsley 

Year 13: Marina Daniel 

 

Languages Nominations 

Year 7: Rosita Papoff & Ubaid Ghani 

Year 8: Sadie Huddleston & Amadou Diame 

Year 9: Balraj Kaur & Lucas Bourne 

Year 10: Anna Gambrill & Luis Neuheuser 

Year 11: Nicola Oakley & Ben Alberts 

Year 12: Louisa Holborn 

Year 13: Tobias Lattimer 

 

Philosophy & Religion/Ethics Nominations 

Year 7: Holly Bennett & Lucas Escott 

Year 8: Heidi Grant & Woody McCarthy 

Year 9: Imogen Stevenson & Max Fal 

Year 10: Polly Clements & Hugo Hoffelner 

Year 11: Megan McArdle & Charlie Roberts 

Year 12: Isabella Carco 

Year 13: Beth Murray 

 

 

Psychology Nominations 

Year 12: Rebecca Fisk 

Year 13: Isabel Walmsley 

 

Criminology Nominations 

Year 12: Beth Matton 

 

Business Nominations 

Year 9: Charlotte Barrons & Jake Stanley 

Year 10: Maja Mikolajczyk & Damir Bajohr 

Year 11: Amelia Ballard & Edward Hunt 

Year 12: Alice Snoxell 

Year 13: Zakariya Ali  

 

Economics Nominations 

Year 12: Syauqi Fakhruddin  

Year 13: Ife Ogidan 

 

PSHE Nominations 

Year 7: Lydia Amoura & Matej Sutton 

Year 8: Camelia Ionel & Nathan Macey 

Year 9: Emiliana Larsen & Daanyal Hussein 

Year 10: Kiki Quibell & Riley Moore 

Year 11: Mia Shields & Freddie Stevens 

 

English Nominations 

Year 7: Laura Magdzinska & Sean Worthington 

Year 8: Bella Hunt & Jayden Weier 

Year 9: Kornelia Jankowska & Hadi Anabtawi 

Year 10: Kensa Horner & Saif Hussain 

Year 11: Lana Hayek & Byron Peters 

Year 12: Charlotte Goodman 

Year 13: Rose Cooper  

 

Media Nominations 

Year 12: Esmee Allan 

Year 13: Georgia Mead  

 

 

Child Development Nominations 

Year 9: Naizel De Souza  

Year 10: James E Sutton  

Year 11: Leah Lesner  

 

Construction Nomination 

Year 9: Harvey-Leo Bond 

Year 10: Ryan Jones 

Year 11: Taylor Barry 

 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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Travel & Tourism Nomination 

Year 9: Noah Drew  

Year 10: Megan Griffin  

 

 

Duke of Edinburgh Nominations 

Year 9: Ashlyn Fray & Logan Wheeler 

Year 10: Samia Alami-Chaouni & Michal Kocurowski 

Year 11: Noemie Roels & Mujtaba Ishaq 

 

Determination and Resilience Award 

Nominations 

Year 11: Molly Copas & Sean Farrell  

 

Science Nominations 

Year 7: Mia Banks & Oscar Tisshaw 

Year 8: Ruby-Jay Pickering & Luka Wilson 

Year 9: Phoebe Forward & George Stratford 

Year 10: Bella Powell & Victor Harrit 

Year 11: Melissa Barnby & Maan Kafori 

Biology Nominations 

Year 12: Tahlia Ratcliffe 

Year 13: Ollie Stares 

 

Chemistry Nominations 

Year 12: Shafa Rafiq  

Year 13: Sam Allen  

 

Physics Nominations 

Year 12: Philip Harrit 

Year 13: Daniel Impey 

 

Leadership Award Nominations 

Iwan Hughes 

Lily Bushell 

Ollie Myall 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net

